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Brittany Mason, teacher at New Martinsville School, Sharon Snider, teacher at Long Drain 
School, and Travis McCoy, Junior at Hundred High School are preparing for their Malaysia 
Expedition through JASON Learning!  The trio will participate in the Penang BioBlitz 2017, 
from October 16-27, 2017 in the rainforest of Penang Hill, Malaysia.  You can follow their re-
search and experiences every day through the JASON website and social media channels! 

Dozens of scientists from across the globe will be doing a massive survey on the bugs, plants, 
animals, and trees to better understand the pristine ecosystem in and around Penang Hill. 
Their work will help conserve this important resource, and could lead to a UNESCO World 
Heritage designation. 

Join us on this virtual expedition! We will be sharing videos, virtual 360s, pictures, and posts 
every day, and will be working with the science teams to answer as many of your questions 
as we can from the rainforest. 

Twitter—@JASONLEARNING   Facebook—JASONLearningSTEM  Jason.org/bioblitz 
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What is a PEP? 

Do you know what a PEP is?  Have you ever heard of one?  Would it surprise you to know that every student in 

grades 8-12 in Wetzel County has one?   

 

WVDE Policy 2315 provides specific guidance on the Personalized Education Plan (PEP) required of all students 

grades 8-12.  As directly stated in 2315, “The policy outlines a comprehensive system to enhance academic and 

learning development, career development and life planning, personal and social development and builds global 

citizenship skills for all students.” 

 

The PEP is outlined in the first component of a required Comprehensive School Counseling Plan - Personalized 

Student Planning.  The following is taken directly from WVDE Policy 2315.   

Personalized student planning includes providing opportunities for students to discover their interest in emerging 

careers.  Ongoing opportunities at all programmatic levels are provided during the school day for career explora-

tion and self-discovery.  Personalized planning allows students to develop academic skills, identify interests, max-

imize strengths, minimize weaknesses, set and reach personal/educational goals and realize their career aspira-

tions.  A Personalized Education Plan (hereinafter PEP) is developed collaboratively, involving students, parents/

guardians and school staff. 

 

During the 8th grade year, each student’s PEP is developed to identify course selections for the 9th and 10th grade 

based on each student’s identified career aspirations.  Prior to development of the PEP, the school shall provide 

ongoing opportunities during the school day for career exploration and self-discovery involving student needs as-

sessments, career and interest inventories, learning style inventories, self-reflections and career inquiry. When 

finalizing the PEP, the counselor and/or student advisor will meet with the student and parents/guardians to se-

cure signatures documenting involvement.  The student and parents/guardians are provided a copy of the PEP. 

 

During the 9th grade and each subsequent year each student reviews and updates his or her PEP in collaboration 

with the school counselor, teachers, advisors and parents/guardians.  Review of the PEP will include academic 

offerings, career plans, review of various interests, learning styles, career and academic assessments (e.g., ACT 

EXPLORE, interests and learning styles inventories, aptitude tests, multiple intelligence inventories) to guide 

changes to course selections. 

 

During the 10th grade year the second phase of the PEP is developed.  Students identify course selections for 

grades 10-12 and postsecondary plans for the first year after high school.  To assist with development of the three

-year PEP, the school will provide ongoing opportunities during the school day for career exploration and self-

discovery involving completing student needs assessments, career and interest inventories, learning style inven-

tories, self-reflections and multi-faceted opportunities for career inquiry.  Each student’s individual assessments 

will be reviewed to ensure academic planning maximizes individual strengths and interests.  Career exploration 

and planning and the development of the PEP is a shared responsibility between the school counselor, teachers, 

advisors and parents/guardians. 

The PEP is reviewed annually in grades 9-12 with the student and his or her parents/guardians and is signed and 

dated during each annual review conference.  Students may amend his or her PEP at the end of any semester as 

long as it does not interfere with the completion of graduation requirements based on availability of courses. 

For more information on PEP and the Comprehensive School Counseling Plan, please follow this link: 

http://wvde.state.wv.us/counselors/PEPResourcePage1.html 

http://wvde.state.wv.us/counselors/PEPResourcePage1.html


 
On October 6, accompanied by teacher Carolyn Hizer, Abbe  

Stackpole, from Paden City High School, will participate on the Day 

of Design Student Panel.  She will share her views of experiential 

learning, how she is involved in STEM education, how she has 

been able to impact her community using creative problem  

solving, and how she would like to continue to learn or implement 

creative problem solving skills.   



With the changes to the WV School Nutrition Policy 4321.1 set to take effect January 2, 2018, Wetzel County 

Schools needs to update the Local Wellness Policy for the county.  Click here to view the updated policy 

4321.1.  Click here to view the current Wetzel County Schools Wellness Policy - EFCAA.  

Wetzel County Schools will be responsible for addressing outside foods brought into schools for parties.  This 

does not include food brought by a student for lunch.  A discussion about foods brought into schools for par-

ties will occur during the first Wellness Council Meeting on October 12, 10:00AM, as 

part of the PAC meeting.  There will also be a place for comments at  

WetzelCountySchools.com.   

Initial concerns revolve around food safety, which will have to be addressed in the 

new policy.  This includes how Wetzel County Schools will appropriately address the 

accommodation of students with special dietary needs and health concerns in these 

scenarios.   

Please use this opportunity to voice your concerns about outside foods brought into the classroom for parties 

and celebrations either by filling out the online survey/comments at wetzelcountyschools.com, or by attend-

ing the meeting on October 12 at 10:00AM in person. 

Don’t forget to use the ERO 

system to register and check 

for updates!   

http://

ero5.eschoolsolutions.com   

District ID:  26155 

All Wetzel County Schools Policies are now 
available through One Note! 

Easy search features help you find exactly 
what you need. 

Access it here or go to  
wetzelcountyschools.com and click on  

Board Policies 

Breakfast and Lunch Menus may have a new 

look, but don’t fret!  The information is all 

there! 

Simply look at the bottom of the menu to 

find the day.  Then, match the color and day 

of the week at the top!  Days that are grayed 

out show days where students do not have 

school.   

Updates to the menu are on the way 

as well as we prepare to switch to 

our Winter Menu in November.  Up-

dated menus will be available on  

wetzelcountyschools.com—menus 

Don’t forget to follow Wetzel Coun-

ty Schools Child Nutrition on Face-

book www.facebook.com/

WetzelOCN and on Twitter 

@WetzelOCN  

 

http://apps.sos.wv.gov/adlaw/csr/readfile.aspx?DocId=49780&Format=PDF
http://apps.sos.wv.gov/adlaw/csr/readfile.aspx?DocId=49780&Format=PDF
https://wvk12-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bmcphers_k12_wv_us/_layouts/15/WopiFrame.aspx?folderid=018a23d5d8ae64207b0b614e1545e48d5&authkey=ARLjm5tkAfm9G0zYAz44_OM&expiration=2019-09-29T14%3a01%3a13.000Z&action=view&slrid=2d5e1f9e-c05c-4000-98fb-4e4692b292c6
wetzelcountyschools.com
http://ero5.eschoolsolutions.com
http://ero5.eschoolsolutions.com
https://wvk12-my.sharepoint.com/personal/bmcphers_k12_wv_us/_layouts/15/WopiFrame.aspx?folderid=018a23d5d8ae64207b0b614e1545e48d5&authkey=ARLjm5tkAfm9G0zYAz44_OM&expiration=2019-09-29T14%3a01%3a13.000Z&action=view&slrid=2d5e1f9e-c05c-4000-98fb-4e4692b292c6
wetzelcountyschools.com
http://www.edline.net/pages/Wetzel_County_School_District/Menus
http://www.facebook.com/WetzelOCN
http://www.facebook.com/WetzelOCN
http://www.facebook.com/WetzelOCN


Wetzel County Schools is an equal opportunity provider. 



The following dates have been chosen for 

the Title I—Parent Advisory Committee 

meetings.  All will fall on Thursdays, from 

10:00 to 11:00 am at the Wetzel County 

Board Office in the Board Room. 

October 12 

December 7 

March 8 

April 12 

Rite Aid Pharmacy will be visiting 
Wetzel County Schools during 
designated times to administer flu 
shots.  The cost is free if you have 
PEIA or the Health Plan.  You will 
need to bring a copy of your 
insurance card the day of the flu 
shot clinic.  Below is a list of the flu 
shot clinics.  

WCS WELLNESS 
FLU SHOT CLINICS 

 

President John F. Kennedy created 
National School Lunch Week (NSLW) in 

1962. During this annual weeklong 
celebration, School Nutrition Association 

members and students around the country 
celebrate in their cafeterias with 

decorations, special menus, events, and 
more. 

The 2017 NSLW theme is “School Lunch: 

Recipes for Success”, and it’s all about 

showing off the secrets to your school 

lunch success in your schools and 

districts—fresh fruits and vegetables, 

whole grains, low-fat dairy, and of course, 

our students. The National School Lunch 

Program serves more than 30 million 

children every school day—that’s 

something to smile about! 

#NSLW2017 @SchoolLunch @WetzelOCN 

NATIONAL SCHOOL 

LUNCH WEEK 

OCTOBER 9-13 

Wetzel  
County BOE 

Fri Oct 20th 

1:30 – 3:00 pm 

MHS Tues Oct 17th
 

7:30 am - 9:30 am 

PCE Tues October 17th 

10 am to 12 noon 

PCHS Tues Oct 17th
 

1 pm –  3 pm 

SLS Wed October 18th 

9:30 am – 12:00 noon 

VHS Wed October 18th 

7:30 – 9:00 am 

NMS Fri Oct 20th 

10 am – 1:00 pm 

LDS Mon October 16th 

9:30 am – 11:30 am 

HHS Mon October 16th 

12 noon  – 1:00 pm 

http://aptiming.com/race/wetzel5k

